
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Issue No. 23                       MAY 2014 
 

Ingleby Cross War Memorial 
 

Research is being carried out into the Ingleby Cross War Memorial in 

order to update the existing records held by the Church. The plan is to 

publish the information on the village website later this year. 
 

The names commemorated on the memorial are: 
 

Captain Christopher York Pease, Yorkshire Hussars. 

Sergeant Thomas Vasey Adamson, Yorkshire Regiment. 

Private Edward Granger, Lincolnshire Regiment. 

Private Albert Medd, 15 West Yorkshire Regiment. 

William H Stockdale. 
 

We are seeking more information about each soldier and their immediate 

family history. We would also like a portrait photograph of each soldier. 

We are especially keen to hear from relatives who are living in this area 

or further afield. 
 

We would also like to see any photographs of the 

inscription on the side of the war memorial that 

faces Northallerton before it was refaced in the 

late 1990s due to having become badly 

weathered. The current inscription reads: 
 

“In memory of the Great War of 1914-1918 and 

of the men of this village who fell in defence of 

their country 

Tell England ye who mark this monument 

Faithfull to the end we rest content” 
 

Please contact by phone:- Tim Roy (07922 009639)  

              or Jude Temple (01609 882131)  

or by email : neighbourhoodwatch@inglebyarncliffe.org.uk 

                     Judith.temple@inglebyarncliffe.org.uk 



 
News from the Chair 
 

Our big news, although it didn’t seem to make the media, is that 

Ingleby Arncliffe Parish Council was awarded Parish Council of the 

Year 2014 in the first Hambleton District Council Community Awards 

2014. This was entirely due to the hard work of many individuals who 

have contributed their time and effort in enhancing our villages – the 

play area, the new signage and notice boards, bulb planting and 

tidying. Thank you and well done everyone. 

 

I hope you all agree that our villages looked wonderful with the 

daffodils flowering and the sun shining. The recent litter pick filled 

five black sacks with an assortment of items being thrown away from 

tennis rackets to reading glasses. The usual items from fast food 

outlets continue to be left in the lanes and I hope we will all do our 

best to keep collecting and disposing of these. 

 

As you now know, our newest Parish Councillor is Les Sutton-Haigh 

who lives at Pond House. Thank you to Les for joining the team and 

also to George Hunter who will be leading on the Neighbourhood 

Plan. There are still places on the working party so if you would like 

to help with this, please contact George or any member of the Parish 

Council who will pass on your details. 

 

The situation regarding the provision of Affordable Housing is on-

going as Amanda Madden, Rural Housing Enabler, has been unable to 

make any progress regarding suitable sites. We are hoping to have 

some information soon. 

 

The Parish Council has made representations for improvements to 

road safety at the junction with A172. We will inform you of any 

progress but would ask that if you do have any comments, please 

make them to NYCC Highways as well so that we can put on more 

pressure for a solution.   

 

If you have any suggestions for village enhancements for future 

funding projects, please do let one of the parish council members 

know.  There are several trusts and funds we can approach for the right 

project.   

 

Judith Temple 

 

Chairperson 



 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 

If you are interested in seeing a short video from the Awards 

evening then please use this link: 

 

https://vimeo.com/90739065 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A proud moment for three representatives of Ingleby Arncliffe 

Parish Council, pictured on March 27th 2014 when they were 

voted Parish Council of the Year at the Hambleton District 

Council Community Awards Evening   

 
(Photo courtesy of Nigel Whitfield) 

 

The Annual Parish Meeting will take place in the Village Hall on 
 

Wednesday, May 28th at 7pm 
 

It will be followed by the Annual General Meeting of Ingleby 

Arncliffe Parish Council, during which there will be a talk about 
Renewable Energy from the Yorkshire Energy Partnership. 



 

Identity Fraud – Tips to help you keep safe 
 

Have you received any emails supposedly from a financial institution regarding 

your account?  Your bank or building society would not contact you in this way 

and invariably these are ‘Phishing’ emails designed to seek your identity for 

fraudulent purposes and often include an attachment or a link to a website. 

Good advice is to delete these without opening any attachments or clicking 

onto the link. 

 

However a better way is to report the fraud so that it can be dealt with and 

any perpetrators found. 

 

The UK’s National Fraud and Internet Reporting Centre can be contacted on 

0300 123 2040 or by visiting www.actionfraud.police.uk.  

 

There are a few simple questions to answer regarding the nature of the 

phishing email followed by an address that you can forward the email to where 

it can be dealt with. For example, in my own case, just recently I have 

received contact supposedly from Amazon regarding tracking of an order 

(which I hadn’t made). It provided a link for me to access details of the order.  

I reported this via the Action Fraud website and at the end of the report I was 

provided with a contact address for Amazon’s dedicated internet fraud section.  

Similarly I have had emails from ‘Barclays’ asking me to verify my personal 

details as there was a problem with my account.  These phishing emails are 

taken very seriously by banks etc. and your report could help with a 

conviction, so it is important to take the time to report them. 

 

There seems to be an increase in this sort of contact and security of your 

personal information is vital. Please be vigilant and safeguard your details.  

Good practice taken from the Action Fraud website is  

 

• Many frauds start with a phishing email. Remember that banks and 

financial institutions will not send you an email asking you to click on a 

link and confirm your bank details. Do not trust such emails, even if 

they look genuine. You can always call your bank using the phone 

number on a genuine piece of correspondence, website (typed directly 

into the address bar) or the phone book to check if you’re not sure. 
 

• Shred, burn or otherwise obliterate any personal data printed on 

correspondence before disposing of it. Do not put bank statements and 

other sensitive documents in the recycling bag.  Identity fraudsters 

don’t need much information in order to be able to clone your identity.   
 

• If you do have to ‘bin it’, tear up the paper so that your details are 

destroyed and then share the scraps of paper between a few waste 

paper bags so that it cannot be re-assembled. 

 

 



 

• Do not give any personal information (name, address, bank details, 

email or phone number) to organisations or people before verifying 

their credentials.  

 

• Make sure your computer has up-to-date anti-virus software and 

a firewall installed. Ensure your browser is set to the highest level of 

security notification and monitoring to prevent malware issues and 

computer crimes. 

 

• Sign-up to “Verified by Visa” or “MasterCard Secure Code” 

whenever you are given the option while shopping online.  

 

This involves you registering a password with your card company and in 

this way adds an additional layer of security to online transactions with 

signed-up retailers. 
 

• If you receive bills, invoices or receipts for things you haven’t 

bought, or financial institutions you don’t normally deal with 

contact you about outstanding debts, take action. Your identity 

may have been stolen. 
 

• Be extremely wary of post, phone calls or emails offering you 

business deals out of the blue. If an offer seems too good to be true, 

it probably is. Always question it. 
 

 

 

• If you have been a victim of fraud, be aware of fraud recovery 

fraud. This is when fraudsters pretend to be a lawyer or a law 

enforcement officer and tell you they can help you recover the money 

you’ve already lost. 

 

• If you need advice about fraud, call Action Fraud on 0300 123 

2040 to discuss your situation with one of their specialist fraud 

advisers. To report a fraud, you can either use the online fraud 

reporting form or make your report by calling 0300 123 2040. 

 

Judith Temple 

Chairperson 

 

Ingleby Cross Post Office 
 

A reminder for everyone: we are lucky to have many of the Post 

Office facilities available in the Blue Bell Inn, Ingleby Cross, on 

Mondays, Tuesdays and Wednesdays from 9.30am until 12pm.  
 

Please make use of this service whenever you can, to enable us to 

keep it. Details of other Post Offices in the area are shown on our 

website. http://www.inglebyarncliffe.org.uk/wp/ 



 

News from the Village School 
 

A successful Race Night was held on 17th May in the Blue Bell Inn. 

Many thanks to Steve Young for suggesting and hosting the event. 
 

Dates for your diaries:  
 

1st July  Sports Day will take place on the school field 

17th July  Teddy Bears’ Picnic - outside if fine 

19th July  Early family barbecue at the school 

22nd July Leavers’ Service 
 

Village residents and friends are welcome at all these events. Look out 

for posters giving further details nearer the time. 
 

Restrictions on parking have been introduced adjacent to the school for 

safety reasons, to reduce congestion and to ensure the school bus can 

easily drop off and pick up children close to the main gate. Parking in 

other areas of the villages should be done sensitively to respect 

residents and other road users.  
 

Requests have been noted for a reduced speed limit within parts of the 

village, particularly on Cross Lane and in the area around the school. 

The Parish Council will be meeting with NYCC Highways representatives 

to discuss this and improving safety at the A172  

crossroads. 
 

Any comments from residents will be welcome. Please send them in writing as 

soon as possible to the Clerk at: 
 

iapcclerk@hotmail.com    or hand to any parish councillor. 
 

Future Dates of Oil Club Orders 
 

to reach Jude Temple by 7 p.m. as below:- 
 

• Tuesday 27 May 

• Tuesday 29 July 

• Tuesday 23 September 

• Tuesday 18 November 
 

Oil will be ordered Fridays and delivered within the following 2 weeks. 
 

PLEASE NOTE THAT IF YOU NEED OIL URGENTLY AND CANNOT WAIT 

FOR TWO WEEKS – PLEASE ORDER INDEPENDENTLY OUTSIDE OF THE 

CO-OPERATIVE AS WE CANNOT GUARANTEE URGENT DELIVERIES 

OWING TO THE VOLUME OF FUEL AND NUMBER OF PROPERTIES 

INVOLVED. 



 

Neighbourhood Watch   
 

Door to door sellers: It is not an offence to cold call, or to cold call in a 

No Cold Calling Zone (NCCZ), although repeated calls at the same 

property might constituent an offence of harassment. What the NCCZ 

does do is to give a very clear statement that door to door callers are 

not wanted in that designated area. Politely say to callers that they are 

in a NCCZ and you do not wish to use their services, and close the 

door without conversing with them. Then report them. The Police will 

usually be able to provide a quicker response (depending on current 

priorities and tasking) so telephone them first on 101. The information 

will soon reach Trading Standards who check the Police logs daily for 

doorstep crime and reports of door to door selling. Trading Standards 

will then contact the company, reminding them that they have been 

operating in a NCCZ (if applicable) and asking them not to call again in 

that area. 

 

General thefts: Burglaries of outbuildings and garages are continuing in 

rural areas with quad bikes, motorbikes and power tools being 

targeted. The Police are conducting vigorous patrols across our borders 

and in rural communities to combat this crime, and request everybody 

to be vigilant of your and your neighbours’ properties. If you see 

anything suspicious please report it immediately to North Yorkshire 

Police on 101. Please ensure that any outbuildings are securely locked 

with windows covered to prevent potential offenders being able to see 

in and note anything of value that they may wish to steal. 

 

Tim Roy 

 

Neighbourhood Watch Co-ordinator 

 

Annual Sports Day 
 

This will take place on the Recreation Area during the afternoon and 

early evening of Saturday 6th September – the first Saturday 

following the start of the Autumn Term. It’s always an enjoyable 

occasion for families and friends. 

 

Please make a note of the date in your diaries now. More details of 

races and activities nearer the time. Barbecue tickets catering for all 

dietary needs will be on sale in August. 

          

    Hazel Warhurst and Ruth Eastham 
 



 

Coping with Dementia 
 

We have been asked to publicise Public Health England’s national 

campaign to help people with dementia live well for longer. 
 

County Councillor Clare Wood, chairman of the health and wellbeing 

board, said: “In North Yorkshire we have an ageing population and 

over 9,000 of our residents over 65 are living with dementia. Many 

more family members and friends will be affected through taking on 

caring responsibilities. We want to raise awareness, provide support 

and work with people across the county, public services and businesses 

to ensure more people with dementia can live well for longer. By 

participating in a short online training session to become a Dementia 

Friend, we can all play a crucial role in helping us take one step closer 

to a dementia-friendly community”.  
 

This project was created by the national Alzheimer’s Society to provide 

an understanding of dementia and the small things that can be done to 
make a difference to people living with the condition.  

Why not sign up to be a Dementia Friend at:  
 

www.dementiafriends.org.uk 
 

A Dementia Friend does not have to commit to anything beyond 

watching an online video and applying what they learn to any 

interactions they have with people with dementia. 
 

Local Bus Service New Timetable 
 

Occasional users of the Service 80 and 89, operated by Abbotts of 

Leeming and running between Stokesley and Northallerton, can obtain 

a copy of the current timetable by contacting me on 01609 882442, or 

by email on hazndaz@warhurstfamily.co.uk. 
 

In addition there is a new express bus service X80, currently being 

trialled, which runs between Middlesbrough and Northallerton. 

Unfortunately it doesn’t go through every village in our area so anyone 

wanting to use the service would probably have to do so from Swainby 

or Stokesley. This service only takes 30 minutes from Stokesley to 

Middlesbrough compared with an hour on the Arriva Service 29. 
 

Parish Councillors 
 

Judith Temple - Chairperson                    (01609) 882131 

Hazel Warhurst - Finance Officer   (01609) 882442 

Mark Wigin             (01609) 882249 

Lucy Jensen            (01609) 882505 

Les Sutton-Haigh    (01609) 882731 

June Wright – Parish Clerk           (01609) 882556  


